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ii Ocean Beach Historical Society 

May 16, 2021 

Historical Resources Board 
City of San Diego 
Development Services Department 

To Whom it May Concern: 

• San Diego. California 92167 
• www.obhistory.worq>ress.com 

On behalf of Ocean Beach Historical Society I would like to recommend that the residence at 
3714 Nimitz Blvd be apprt>ved for historic designation. The home is a lovely example of the 
Spanish Eclectic style which typified the best homes built in Ocean Beach In the late ·20s and 
early 1930s. The design is unique, the location is significant and the home appears to be in very 
original condition. 

The original address was 3714 Wabaska Drive which was on the line of D.C. Collier's Point Loma 
Railroad, the first streetcar to Ocean Beach. lnterestlngly, due to the way that Nimiu Blvd. was 
installed a.s a major artery through the middle of the neighborhood, the home is not simply on a 
street that changed names, but is actually on a different street completely, yet the structure 
was never moved. 

As a historical society, OBHS supports the preservation of our community's older homes. As a 
beautiful and unique older home in original condition, we fully support historic designation for 
3714 Nimit1 Blvd. 

Respectfully submitted, 

~ 
President, Ocean Beach Historical Society 
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